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Pushing back on COVID-19 fatigue—staying physically protected and socially 
connected. 
Over these next few months, I ask each of us to work together to find ways we can 
be both physically protected and socially connected.  National and local COVID-19 
trends are concerning.  As I write the Mayor’s Corner, our state has experienced its 
highest daily death toll since late August, and Prince George’s County is accounting 
for the largest share of new cases.  Seeking the togetherness, we crave (especially 
indoors) can increase our physical risk.  Just as important, as we physically separate 
ourselves from those we love and are forced to break familiar traditions, our mental 
well-being can suffer.  It is okay not to be okay with all of this.  It is healthy to 
reach out to family, friends, community, and mental health wellness professionals 
for support and for us to encourage each other to do so. Stay safe and be well.  
 
WSSC Unidirectional Flushing—focusing on resolving ongoing brown water 
concerns. 
This work will focus on the west side of Cheverly.  Residents in the area of Dewey, 
Carlyle, and Crest have experienced repeated occurrences of brown water, dating 
back at least five years.  Until now, the response from WSSC has been limited to 
local hydrant flushing and has proven absolutely inadequate in addressing resident 
concerns.  Over the past several months, CM Ward 2 Micah Watson, Town Admin-
istrator Galloway, Public Works Director Brayman, and I have worked together to 
impress upon WSSC the continuing unacceptability of this situation—and WSSC is 
listening.  This “heightened” response will involve a couple of weeks of evening 
flushing (or scouring) of the water lines in 1200ft sections throughout much of 
Cheverly’s west side.  If you will be affected, you should receive a letter with infor-
mation on the work and on how to properly flush your cold-water lines afterward.  
You should also receive additional notice more immediately prior to work on your 
particular stretch of water line.  Although you may experience a reduction in water pressure, there should be 
no interruption in service due to this process.  This unidirectional flushing has offered extended relief to other 
communities facing water conditions similar to ours, and I hope we enjoy the same success. 
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 Town Alexa/Google 

 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
by Mayor Laila Riazi  

 

 
Call 301-789-8009 to contact the Mayor.  The Mayor’s door at the Community Center is open to visitors on Monday evenings from 
7:30 P.M. to 9:30 PM, except holidays or if otherwise posted. 

MAYOR’S CORNER 
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Tired of the stink?—requesting timely response 
and state and county support. 
Regarding the noxious odors we keep experiencing, I 
am asking you to help bring greater attention to the 
situation by calling the MDE (Maryland Department 
of the Environment) complaint line (410-537-3215) 
and following the prompts to report any significant 
odor in your area.  I understand that we have become 
conditioned to believe that we know the odors’ source, 
but County and direct observation have not tied the 
odors to any of the “known” sites.  We are reaching 
out to both the state and county environmental 
departments (MDE and DoE) to ask for direct 
attention to this recurring nuisance and health concern.  
I apologize that we have to keep experiencing this. It’s 
absolutely unacceptable that we can’t enjoy our 
outdoors and understandable that people are 
concerned about what all of us are breathing! 
 
National Register of Historic Places Nomination—
welcoming an expanded survey! 
Please look to a letter from me asking you to welcome 
the Ottery Group as they return to our community for 
an expanded survey at the Town’s request. The Ottery 
Group staff will be photo-documenting houses and 
streetscapes to prepare an inventory of our historically 
significant resources. This inventory is part of an 
effort to nominate Cheverly to the National Register 
of Historic Places, with financial assistance from the 
Prince George’s County Planning Department and 
support from Prince George’s County. As you may 
recall, following the original nomination’s completion 
in the winter of 2020, the Town requested additional 
funding for survey and research to expand the 
geographic boundaries included in the nomination.  
The nomination is scheduled for completion in the 
spring of 2022. Review the letter for more 
information. 
 
Election legislation before Mayor and Council—
charter amendments, hearings, and votes. 
A proposed Charter amendment to establish non-
citizen voting will have its third and final reader and 
go before Council for a vote at our 12 November 2020 
Town meeting.  The hearing remains open, and 
resident input is encouraged. Cheverly’s Board of 
Election Supervisors has asked that the Mayor and 
Council consider four additional Charter amendments 
to allow for same-day registration, early voting, vote-
by-mail balloting, and two additional supervisors to 
the board.  Charter amendments require a dedicated 
hearing with a minimum 21-day notice so residents 
can speak to the issues involved and ask questions for 
follow-up.  Watch for a possible special meeting in 
November to begin the hearing and reader process. 
Staff will make the proposed amendments and 

timeline available via “News and Announcements” 
and social media.  Preparing for the Monday, 3 May 
2021 Town elections will be a multi-month process 
and will require a great deal of collaboration between 
Town staff and the Board of Election Supervisors. 
 
Community Caring and Sharing and Town Tree 
Lighting—think creative connections! 
Even though we won’t be able to gather as we have 
become accustomed, we are definitely looking for 
ways to be “Cheverly connected” and offered some 
most-loved traditions.  This year, we will shift to an 
entirely outdoor (masked and distanced) DAYTIME 
celebration on Saturday, 5 December, from 2–4:25 
PM at American Legion Park.  We are considering 
offering bulletin boards throughout the park for 
everyone to leave season’s greetings and uplifting 
messages for 2021, an opportunity to record and share 
video greetings, and to continue our tradition of 
bringing non-perishables to help those in need and 
greeting cards for the Veterans Hospital. We believe 
that we can safely support packaged gingerbread 
cookies and are examining how we might safely offer 
warm cider.  We would also like to provide an outdoor 
“Cheverly in winter” photo opportunity since Santa 
Claus is observing COVID-19 precautions.  Please 
reach out!  We welcome your ideas and support in 
making this year’s event “all things fun and 
community!”   
 
Veterans Day—options to connect and honor 
Cheverly servicemembers past and present. 
Cheverly American Legion will hold a physically 
distant Veterans Day Ceremony, organized by the 
Sons Squadron, at Legion Park at 10 AM on Wed 
11/11.  Attendees should maintain six feet distance 
from others and wear a mask.  Veterans who plan to 
attend should contact Micah Watson at 240-603-9366 
to be recognized for your service.  The event will also 
be live-streamed.  
 
Stay engaged and keep in touch. 
As always, and especially during this time, please 
reach out. I am almost always available by text or call 
at 202-258-6167, and you can email me at 
mayor@cheverly-md.gov. I welcome your call and 
will do my best to address your concerns or get back 
to you with information. If you are ever in a situation 
where you do not hear back from me, please do reach 
out again or call the Town office, 301-773-8360, so 
that I can ensure that we connect. Thank you to those 
who have started joining us at work sessions and 
meetings. I encourage your continued involvement by 
video and phone. It feels good to have community in 
the room, even if it is virtual.  

Be Cheverly inspired. 
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In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are includ-
ing upcoming events in this Newsletter.  Please note we may need to cancel 
these events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID -19.    

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Utility shutoffs are beginning – you have rights and 
need to take action now! 
The Maryland Public Service Commission (PSC) 
prohibition on residential utility service shutoffs of 
WSSC, Washington Gas, Pepco, and landlines ends 15 
November 2020.** 
 
PLEASE DO NOT DELAY! Reach out for 
assistance NOW to avoid utility shutoffs! 
 Residential customers in arrears have 45 days 

from receipt of a notice to work out a payment 
plan with their utility or to apply for energy 
assistance programs.  

 Customers who take either action will not have 
service disconnected.  

 Utilities must offer a minimum payment plan of 12 
months (or 24 months for those customers 
receiving energy assistance from the state’s Office 
of Home Energy Programs).  

 Utilities cannot require a down payment or deposit 
as a condition of beginning a payment plan for any 
residential customer, including both current and 
new customers.  

 
Programs are available to assist with bill payment, 
and those who are facing termination have certain 
rights. Customers behind on their bills and facing a 
shutoff should first contact their utility to ask about 
extended payment plans, budget billing, or other 
measures to avoid service termination. If all of this is 
confusing and you need help, please call or email me, 
and I will assist in connecting you. 
 

**Mobile phone, internet, and VOIP are not protected 
from termination (shutoff); however, if you have a 
student in PGCPS, WiFi assistance continues to be 
available!  PGCPS is covering the cost of the 
Comcast Internet Essentials program, which provides 
affordable high-speed internet at home for families 
eligible for free and reduced-price meals (FARMS).  
Non-FARMS families may obtain a Verizon hotspot 
for home internet access. Please make a request 
through your school or by calling the PGCPS Distance 
Learning Hotline at 240-696-6229, Monday through 
Friday, from 9 AM to 5 PM. 
 
If you are on a fixed income, unemployed or 
underemployed, or a low-wage worker, you are 
encouraged to apply for energy assistance. Visit 
these sites for information: 
 
 Maryland PSC website (https://

www.psc.state.md.us/wp-content/uploads/Need-
Help-with-Paying-your-Bill-or-Have-a-
Termination-Notice-1-2-19-revisions.pdf)  

 Office of Home Energy Programs in the Maryland 
Department of Human Services (https://
dhs.maryland.gov/office-of-home-energy-
programs/) or call 1 (800) 332-6347  

 Fuel Fund of Maryland (https://
fuelfundmaryland.org) or call (410) 235-9080  

 Maryland 211 (https://211md.org/211provider-
utility-assistance), call 2-1-1 or text My211MD to 
898-211  

 Maryland Office of People’s Counsel (http://
www.opc.maryland.gov/Consumer-Corner)  
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English and Spanish responses available  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR  SERVICE  
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Town Hall 
Open 
No public access 

Please call respective Town offices to 
conduct essential business. 

Town Parks & Trails Open  
Practice Social Distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equip-
ment 

Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social 
Distancing of at least 6 feet.  

 
Police Department 

Open 
No public access 

 

Public Works 
 
Open 
No public access 

  

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Col-
lection 

Modified scheduled  

Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 AM - 5 PM 

Police Department     

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 
Monday – Friday, 9AM - 5 PM 

Saturdays, 8 AM - 4 PM 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 AM - 4 PM 

GET ALERTED! 
 

Would you like to receive Town updates in real time?  If so, subscribe on the Town website to receive an 
email sent directly to you when News and Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go to the brown banner where you see Home, Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of Commission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and fill in 
the necessary  information.  
 

 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

COVID-19) Updates are ONGOING  
 

How to get current information 
Visit the town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly.gov ) for more resources and information regarding 
COVID-19.  Also please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-
100731471406679.  To receive our CodeRed notification, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/
en-US/BF05350699FE.  As always you can contact each department by the phone numbers listed below. 
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the 
Town continues to strive to provide the essential function of services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations 
are changing rapidly. We will provide updates as they are provided from state and local health officials. If you 
need to contact the departments, please see hours of operation and phone numbers below. 
 

Please know, closing the building does not mean closing the Town. Town Staff look forward to serving you! 
 

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

DECEMBER 10, 2020 
AT 7:00 PM VIA ZOOM 

 

 The Mayor and Town Council 
have received and reviewed the Petition 
Request for have a traffic analysis at the 
intersection of Lockwood Road and 
Crest Avenue.  
 Also, included is that section of the 
Town Code that describes the procedures to be 
utilized during the processing of the request. If 
you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact the Town Offices at 301-773-8360. 
 

(d) Procedures for public hearing on traffic 
calming petitions: 
 

 (1) Conduct of public hearing:  
a. After having been notified by the town clerk 
that a valid petition has been received, the 
mayor will schedule a public hearing to solicit 
the opinions of the entire neighborhood and 
the town at large.  
b. The town clerk shall send notice of the pub-
lic hearing to all residents of the street, or 
block as the case may be, which is proposed to 
receive speed hump action, and to the local 
neighborhood citizen association. The public 
hearing shall be advertised in the Cheverly 
Newsletter.  
c. After conducting the public hearing and de-
claring the hearing record closed, the mayor 
and council shall announce its decision within 
fifteen (15) days of the close of the hearing 
record. Under extraordinary circumstances, 
this time limit may be extended by majority 
vote of the council.  
d. The mayor and council may approve, ap-
prove with modifications, or deny the request-
ed speed hump installation.  
e. The town clerk shall notify the petitioners, 
and their neighborhood or civic association of 
the mayor and council's decision, which shall 
also be published in the Cheverly Newsletter.  
(2) Guidelines for evaluating public hearing. 

The following criteria are intended to guide 
the mayor and council in determining whether 
a request for speed hump action is reasonable 
and justified. These shall not be considered 
exclusive criteria:  
a. The street proposed for a speed hump instal-
lation has an identified speeding problem 
which cannot be alleviated in any other rea-
sonable way than by a speed hump installa-
tion. Such a problem can be identified through 
a combination of resident complaints, police 
radar surveillance and ticketing practices, ac-
cident statistics, or history of previous efforts 
to control speeding on the street.  
b. The street carries a higher volume of non-
residential traffic than would normally be ex-
pected.  
c. The street has not been identified and is not 
used by the fire departments serving Cheverly 
as the primary fire and rescue route into 
Cheverly.  
d. The installation of speed humps be assessed 
for their potential impact on public transporta-
tion.  
e. The potential impact of speed humps on ad-
jacent neighborhoods be assessed.  
f. A technical study provided by the director 
of public works commenting on any hill, curve 
or street conditions of concern in the place-
ment of the desired hump(s) will be assessed. 

 

You are invited to a Zoom webinar. 
When: Aug 27, 2020 06:30 PM Eastern Time 
(US and Canada) 
Topic: Hearing on Non-Citizen Voting and 
Mayor and Council Worksession  
 

Please click the link to join the webinar:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85156039714?
pwd=Nkw3VHV2R3YzYzBrcnlYVnA4bWN
hQT09 
Passcode: 386238 
Or iPhone one-tap: US: +13017158592 
 

Or Telephone: US: +1 301 715 8592 or +1 
312 626 6799 or +1 646 558 8656 or +1 669 
900 9128  
Webinar ID: 851 5603 9714 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85156039714?pwd=Nkw3VHV2R3YzYzBrcnlYVnA4bWNhQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85156039714?pwd=Nkw3VHV2R3YzYzBrcnlYVnA4bWNhQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85156039714?pwd=Nkw3VHV2R3YzYzBrcnlYVnA4bWNhQT09


 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

7 

Soliciting in the Town of Cheverly is prohibited without a Town permit.  Hand 
delivered advertisement is not considered a solicitation. If an unpermitted so-
licitor is in your neighborhood or you need a Town soliciting permit contact 
Code Compliance at 240-770-7647.  During the COVID-19 pandemic you may 
call Town Hall if you are unable to reach someone in Code Compliance.   

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 

If you are having any problems with street lights, they are out, blinking on and off, etc., you can contact Pepco 

directly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on Report a Street Light Outage.  

Then you will be asked for either the address or pole number.  It will then come to a map 

showing the street lights in the area, click on the street light you wish to report, and lastly 

they will ask you for some information about the light and your contact information.

 Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

Meeting Agendas are updated on the website:  
www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual meeting infor-
mation will be posted online in News & An-
nouncements.  If you have questions, please call 
the Town Hall. 

Town Meeting broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & Fios 35.  
Re-broadcast every day at 12:00 noon, 6:00 pm and 10:00 
pm.   

 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Council Member 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
TOWN MEETING 

Town Meeting  - October 8 
Motion to Adopt Budget Amendment as De-
scribed Transferring $100,000 from 01-12-8110
to 01-09-9090: CM Watson, seconded by CM 
Rad-loff. Approved unanimously.

Motion to Approve Town of Cheverly Ordinance 
O-03-20: CM Munyeneh, seconded by CM Gar-

cia. Approved unanimously. 

Motion to Accept the Recommendation of Staff to 
Include Items 2, 3, and 4 as First Tier Approach 
with a Relook in Six Months: CM Fry, seconded 
CM Watson. Approved unanimously. 

Motion for Placement of Speed Trailer and Two 
Speed Limit Signs: CM Watson, seconded CM 
Fry. Approved unanimously. 

WORKSESSION 

Worksession  - October 22 

Motion to Approve Grant for $2,000 for the Na-
tive Plant Project: CM Radloff, seconded by CM 
Munyeneh. Approved unanimously. 

Motion to Excuse CM Garcia: CM Bryner, se-
conded by CM Radloff. Approved unanimously. 

Motion to Empower Mr. Galloway to Move For-
ward as Expeditiously as Possible with a Public 
Hearing: CM Munyeneh, seconded by CM Bryner. 
Approved unanimously. 

http://www.pepco.com


2020-2021 LEAF  
VACUUM SCHEDULE 

 
 

October 20-October 30 
ENTIRE TOWN 
 

November 3 
Monroe St.6200-6202 
Laurel Ave.3301-3407 
Lombard Ave.6100-6205 
Montrose Road6103-6136 
 

November 5 
63rd Avenue2800-3010 
63rd Place2800-2825 
Inwood St.6300-6407 
64th Avenue2800-2825  
Inwood St.6100-6215 
 

November 6 
Cheverly Ave.2200-2720 
Arbor St.6100-6121 
Parkway 2400-2600 (even) 
Parkway Pl.2701-2711 
Cheverly Circle#1-#27 
Cheverly Circle6101-6105 
 
November 10 
Parkway2405-2601 (odd) 
Wayne Pl.2500-2541 
Cheverly Park Dr.6200-6232 
Wayne Court6200-6204 
Parkway2203-2309 
Crestlawn Ave.2300-2311 
 
November 13 
Belleview Ave.2701-2719 
Forest Rd.5901-6015 (odd) 
Lake Ave.2700-2715 
Lake Ave.2300-2510 
 
November 17 
Jutewood Ave.1607 
Reed St.6000-6012 (even) 
State St.6000-6204 
61st Ave.1700-1817 
62nd Ave.1701-1815 
64th Ave.1800-1816 
 
November 19   
63rd Avenue3100-3142  
Joslyn Pl.6300-6331 
63rd Pl.3102-3127 
Cheverly Hills Ct.3200-3220 
Jason St.6301-6325 
 

November 20 
Cheverly Oaks Ct.2900-2923 
Hillside Ave.2800-3132 Oakton 
Way 6400-6403 
Oak Forest Ct.6500-6508 
Cedar St.6500-6514 
Woodway Place2802-2909 
64th Ave.2900-2907 
 
December 1 
Hillside3205-3211 
Maureen Ct.6500-6509 
Oak St.6501-6509 
Oak St.6600-6604 (even) 
Oak St.6601-6609 (odd) 
64th Ave.3315,3321,3323 
 
December 3 
Forest Road 6405-6459 
Forest Road 6200-6212( even) 
Forest Rd. 6101-6219 (odd) 
Parkway 2805-3131 
 
December 4 
Belleview Ave.2804-2815 
Belleview Ave.3001-3500 
Medical Terrace5901-5905 
Cheverly Ave.2800-3510 (even) 
Cheverly Ave.2801-3411 (odd) 
 
December 8 
Forest Rd.5900-6010 (even) 
Greenleaf Rd.5700-5812 (even) 
Greenleaf Ct. 
Hawthorne St.6000-6025 
Inwood St.6006-6031 
 
December 10 
Inwood St.5600-5615 
Jason St.5600-5716 
Lockwood Rd.5600-5907 
Kilmer St.6000-6021 
Lake Ave.3001-3122 
 
December 11 
Landover Rd.5611-6005 (odd) 
Monroe St.5625-5627 (odd) 
Monroe St.5702-5714 
Newton St.5518-5614 (even) 
Newton St.5700-5809 
Quincy St.5543-5545 (odd) 
57th Ave.3501-3507 (odd) 
58th Pl.3600-3605 
 

December 15 
57th Ave.2500-2607 
Carlyle St.5703-5835 
Crest Ave.2500-2824 
Dewey St.5800-5841 
Crest Ave.3000-3215 
Tremont Ave.2900-3307 
 
December 17 
Euclid St.5700-5735 
Forest Rd.5700-5721 
Greenleaf Road5601-5625 
Greenleaf Road5701-580(odd) 
Hawthorne St.5600-5622 
56th Pl.2902-2907 
 
December 18 
Benton Rd.5900-5901 
Belleview Ave.2300-2358 (even) 
Belleview Ave.2301-2351 (odd) 
Euclid St.5901-6012 
 
January 5 
59th Avenue2410-2421 
59th Place2400-2433 
Valleyway2400-2800 
 
January 7 
Laurel Avenue2800-3141 
Kilmer St.6100-6220 
62nd Place One Way Alley 
Landover Rd.6101-6205 (odd) 
 

END OF 1ST COMPLETE 
CYCLE OF TOWN 

 
January 8 
Monroe St.6200-6202 
Laurel Ave.3301-3407 
Lombard Ave.6100-6205 
Montrose Road6103-6136 
 
January 12  
63rd Avenue2800-3010 
63rd Place2800-2825 
Inwood St.6300-6407 
Inwood St.6100-6215 
64th Avenue2800-2825 
 
January 14 
Cheverly Ave.2200-2720 
Arbor St.6100-6121 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
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Parkway 2400-2600 (even) 
Parkway Pl.2701-2711 
Cheverly Circle#1-#27 
Cheverly Circle6101-6105 
 
January 15 
Parkway2405-2601 (odd) 
Wayne Pl.2500-2541 
Cheverly Park Dr.6200-6232 
Wayne Court6200-6204 
Parkway2203-2309 
Crestlawn Ave.2300-2311 
 
January 22 
Belleview Ave.2701-2719 
Forest Rd.5901-6015 (odd) 
Lake Ave.2700-2715 
Lake Ave.2300-2510 
 
January 26 
Jutewood Ave.1607 
Reed St.6000-6012 (even) 
State St.6000-6204 
61st Ave.1700-1817 
62nd Ave.1700-1815 
64th Ave.1800-1816 
 
January 28 
63rd Avenue3100-3142  
Joslyn Pl.6300-6331 
63rd Pl.3102-3127 
Cheverly Hills Ct.3200-3220 
Jason St.6301-6325 
 
January 29 
Cheverly Oaks Ct.2900-2923 
Hillside Ave.2800-3132 Oakton 
Way 6400-6403 
Oak Forest Ct.6500-6508 
Cedar St.6500-6514 
Woodway Place2800-2909 
64th Ave.2900-2907 
 
February 2 
Hillside3205-3211 
Maureen Ct.6500-6509 
Oak St.6501-6509 
Oak St.6600-6604 (even) 
Oak St.6601-6609 (odd) 
64th Ave.3315,3321,3323 
 
February 4 
Forest Road 6405-6459 

Forest Road 6200-6212 (even) 
Forest Rd.6101-6219 (odd) 
Parkway 2805-3131  
 
February 5 
Belleview Ave.2804-2815 
Belleview Ave.3001-3500 
Medical Terrace5901-5905 
Cheverly Ave.2800-3510 (even) 
Cheverly Ave.2801-3411 (odd) 
 
February 9 
Forest Rd.5900-6010 (even) 
Greenleaf Rd.5700-5812 (even) 
Greenleaf Ct. 
Hawthorne St.6000-6025 
Inwood St.6006-6031 
 
February 11 
Inwood St.5600-5615 
Jason St.5600-5716 
Lockwood Rd.5600-5907 
Kilmer St.6000-6021 
Lake Ave.3001-3122 
 
February 12 
Landover Rd.5611-6005 (odd) 
Monroe St.5625-5627 (odd) 
Monroe St.5702-5714 
Newton St.5518-5614 (even) 
Newton St.5700-5809 
Quincy St.5543-5545 (odd) 
57th Ave.3501-3507 (odd) 
58th Pl.3600-3605 
 
February 18 
57th Ave.2500-2607 
Carlyle St.5703-5835 
Crest Ave.2500-2824 
Dewey St.5800-5841 
Crest Ave.3000-3215 
Tremont Ave.2900-3307 
 
February 19 
Euclid St.5700-5735 
Forest Rd.5700-5721 
Greenleaf Road5601-5625 
Greenleaf Road5701-5809 (odd) 
Hawthorne St.5600-5622 
56th Pl.2902-2907 
 
February 23 
Benton Rd.5900-5901 

Belleview Ave.2300-2358  (even) 
Belleview Ave.2301-2351   (odd) 
Euclid St.5901-6012 
 
February 25 
59th Avenue2410-2421 
59th Place2400-2433 
Valleyway2400-2800 
 
February 26 
Laurel Avenue2800-3141 
Kilmer St.6100-6220 
62nd Place One Way Alley 
Landover Rd.6101-6205 (odd) 
 

 
END OF 2ND COMPLETE 

CYCLE OF TOWN 
 

March 2 -March 12 
Entire Town 
 
No Vacuum Collections on 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Town 
Holidays. 
 
Please do not block sidewalks or 
the streets with your leaves.  Also, 
it is important that stones, branches 
and other hard materials are not 
mixed in with the leaves. 
 
If delayed due to equipment 
failures, inclement weather, or 
other schedule changes, weekly 
updates will be provided on the 
Town’s website under News and 
Announcements. 
 
Please note that the schedule is in 
reverse order from previous years. 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
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In an effort to keep our 
Town connected during this 
pandemic we are including 
upcoming events in this 
Newsletter.  Please note we 
may need to cancel these 
events due to ongoing 
changes and updates with 
COVID-19.    
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 PUBLIC WORKS 
TEMPORARY TRASH SCHEDULE  

Until Further Notice: 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday 2nd and 4th Thursday  
of the Month unless noted 
in the Holiday Schedule  

Friday 

Trash Collection–  
East Side 
 

Yard Waste– 
Town-Wide 

Trash Collection– 
West Side 

Recycling  
Collection– 
Town-Wide 

Town-Wide 
 Bulk Trash 
 3 items or less 

 

Appliances-Charge $20 for First 
+ $10 for each additional 

No Services 
  

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 7AM.  
If you have any questions call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  
 

If you need to dispose of more items or for an updated list of accepted bulk items, dates, times, and locations 
for Bulk Trash Drop offs please contact Prince George's County at https:// princegeorgescountymd.gov/590/
Bulky-Trash-Collection. 

Holiday Trash Schedule Through January 31, 2021  
 

Veterans Day - Wednesday November 11,2020 Offices Closed and No Recycling Pick Up.  
Town Wide Recycling will be picked up on Thursday November 12, 2020.  Town Wide 
Bulk Trash Pick Up will be Friday November 13, 2020.   
 

Thanksgiving - Thursday November 26,2020 Offices Closed and no services. 
Bulk Trash Pick Up will be on Thursday November 19, 2020, due to the Thanksgiving holi-
day the following week.   
 
 

Employee Appreciation Day - Friday November 27, 2020 Offices Closed and no services. 
 

Christmas Day - Friday December 25, 2020 Offices Closed and no services.   
 

New Year's Day - Friday January 1, 2021 Offices Closed and no services.   
Martin Luther King Jr. Day - Monday January 18, 2021 Offices Closed and no Trash and 
Yard Waste Pick Up.  Town Wide Trash (East and West Sides) and Yard Waste Pick Up will 
be on Tuesday January 19, 2021.    
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PUBLIC WORKS AND TOWN OFFICES CLOSED 
No Trash and Yard Waste Pick Up 

Holiday Schedule 
 

Veterans Day - Wednesday November 11,2020 Offices Closed and No Recycling Pick Up.  
Town Wide Recycling will be picked up on Thursday November 12, 2020.  Town Wide 
Bulk Trash Pick Up will be Friday November 13,2020.   
 

Thanksgiving - Thursday November 26,2020 Offices Closed and No Services. 
Bulk Trash Pick Up will be on Thursday November 19, 2020, due to the Thanksgiving 
holiday the following week.   
 

Employee Appreciation Day - Friday November 27, 2020 Offices Closed and No Services. 
 

Regular  t rash  p ickup wil l  resume Monday,  November  30 ,  2020.   
 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING 

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
September 2020 
  

Curbside Recycling          60.73TNS  ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                        49.13TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                                 179.90 TNS ($59 per ton) 
   

Recycling + Yardwaste    = 109.86   =    37.91 % Percentage  
Total Tonnage.                     289.76        diverted from landfill  
  

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $3,613.78 
14 Appliances 



 
 

 
 

 
One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

12 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
(7am – 7pm  Mon-Fri—Sat 8am - 4pm ) 

 

A Message from Chief Towers 
 

CPD’s Video Communications Trailer  
As discussed in our Town Meeting on October 8th, 2020, the department has obtained possession of our new 
video communications trailer. This new piece of equipment was obtained as part of the town’s COVID-19 
grant funds and when fully functional, will provide the department with the capability to provide infor-
mation to the residents without actually dispatching officers to the area or subjecting residents or officers to 
potential exposure. Some of you may have experienced similar equipment while out shopping since the out-
break of COVID-19. Walmart, Home Depot and several other big box stores have very similar trailers in 
their parking lots.  
 

Use of Force Policy 
The draft Use of Force Policy is now available on our website at CheverlyPolice.org, Cheverly Police De-
partment’s Facebook page, and has been disseminated via News and Announcements. Our consultant, Ms. 
Ganesha Martin has diligently worked to draft and stage a new Use of Force Policy. She will host a commu-
nity discussion by early December. We will update you on our website, Facebook, and via News and An-
nouncements on the date and time of that community discussion. Residents who wish to provide feedback 
on the policy may do so confidentially by sending an email to Ganesha@meetmeinthemiddle.com. This is 
an extremely important policy that guides and restricts how our police department operates in Cheverly. We 
ask that residents please take the time to review the policy and provide Ms. Martin with feedback. One of 
the goals of our department is to ensure that its Use of Force Policy is indicative of Cheverly’s values while 
providing our officers the necessary framework to protect the community and themselves. 
 
 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://townofcheverly-my.sharepoint.com/personal/jtowers_cheverlypolice_org/Documents/Desktop/Towers%20Desktop/News%20Letter/cheverlypolice.org
mailto:Ganesha@meetmeinthemiddle.com


CPD’s General Orders are on our website 
Anyone who is interested in viewing the department’s General Orders can easily view them on our website 
at CheverlyPolice.org and clicking on “General Orders” on the left-hand side of the screen. Our General 
Orders are now broken out by chapter and key word searchable.  
 

CPD Hiring  
The department continues to seek the right officers for the position of patrol supervisor. Residents who refer 

a candidate who receives a final offer of employment will receive a check for $500.00! 

Online Reporting 
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department implemented an online reporting system for some 
non-emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tampering, destruction of property/property dam-
age, lost property, theft from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the level of burglary. Residents 
are encouraged to utilize this system, in lieu of the non-emergency number,  for incidents that meet the re-
quirements.  
 

The online portal can be found here:  
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-
submittal 
 

Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via reports@cheverlypolice.org.call from one of 
our officers to either gather further information, or to provide the respective case number. Once completed, 
the reports can be obtained, by request, via reports@cheverlypolice.org. 
 

Report Requests 
All reports can be requested, via email, at reports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, 
please include as much information as possible, that pertains to the report. In addition, for identification 
purposes, a photocopy of the requesting party’s ID will need to accompany the request. In response to the 
state of emergency, all fees associated with report requests have been waived. 
 

Tips@cheverlypolice.org 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org is an email address that residents can use to send non-emergency tips or infor-
mation to the department. Our investigators are constantly working to investigate criminal cases in which 
our residents have been victimized. If you have, or believe you have, information, photographs, or video 
that could assist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send us an email. If you see someone in 
immediate danger, or a crime being committed, dial 911. 
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is here! CodeRED allows residents to receive emergency alerts via 
text, email, or phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can create a Managed Account, which al-
lows the user to create a username and password and control the following: 

1. Types of alerts received: 
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory) 
b. General Alerts (Optional) 
c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided by the National Weather Service) 

2. Method alerts are received: 
a. Via text message 
b. Via email 
c. Via phone call 
d.  

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service line 
in order to make any changes to the account. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 
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https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/pages/general-orders
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:Tips@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

Users are required to have either a residential or business address, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign up for an ac-
count. The system supports multiple addresses, phone numbers, and emails.  
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using any of the following ways: 
 

By going to the Police Department’s website and clicking on  
 
By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/

BF05350699FE 
 
By scanning the following QR code with your smart phone or tablet:  
 
 
 
Anyone who would like assistance signing up for alerts can call the department at 301-341-1055, to schedule 
an appointment.  

Crime Report for September 2020 
*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

9/2/2020 0300 Hr 6400 Landover Rd Assault (Domestic) 

9/3/2020 1300 Hr 2600 Pepsi Pl Vandalism 

9/6/2020 0000 Hr 6500 Landover Rd Auto Theft 

9/8/2020 1023 Hr 6400 Landover Rd Shoplifting 

9/9/2020 1051 Hr 6400 Landover Rd Vandalism 

9/10/2020 0901 Hr 6300 Landover Rd Theft (Under $100) 

9/12/2020 1333 Hr 2400 Valley Way Assault (Domestic) 

9/15/2020 0830 Hr 3100 Hillside Ave Theft from Auto 

9/16/2020 1747 Hr 6400 Landover Rd Vandalism 

9/17/2020 1000 Hr 6400 Landover Rd Assault (Domestic) 

9/17/2020 0429 Hr 6300 Landover Rd Assault (Simple) 

9/19/2020 1900 Hr 6500 Landover Rd Assault (Domestic) 

9/23/2020 2300 Hr 6400 Forest Rd Auto Theft 

9/23/2020 1900 Hr 6400 Forest Rd Auto Theft 

9/24/2020 0000 Hr 6400 Forest Rd Theft From Auto 

9/24/2020 1650 Hr 2800 Woodway Pl Trespassing 

9/24/2020 0430 Hr 6400 Inwood St Theft from Auto 

9/25/2020 0341 Hr 5800 Landover Rd Carjacking 

9/27/2020 1121 Hr 3000 Parkway Trespassing 

9/29/2020 0918 Hr 6500 Landover Rd Trespassing 

9/30/2020 1010 Hr 6400 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

9/30/2020 1430 Hr 2800 Belleview Assault (Aggravated) 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE


Progressive Cheverly 
Celebrating 15 years of  

community engagement in 2020 
 

As a follow up to the Sep. 25 Legislative Forum with 
Maryland District 47 representatives Senator Malcolm 
Augustine and Delegates Julian Ivey, and Diana Fen-
nell, Progressive Cheverly hosted a discussion on leg-
islative priorities in response to their request for input 
for the upcoming 2021 General Assembly. Highlights 
included overrides of the Governor’s vetoes in 2020, 
addressing COVID response, enacting sources of rev-
enue to support the Kirwin and HBCU legislation and 
community schools, criminal justice reform, behavior-
al health initiatives, addressing climate change, pro-
tecting the environment, emphasizing public transpor-
tation (esp. Purple line) and expanding social infra-
structure (e.g., child care voucher assistance) to allow 
people to work.  
 

Obviously 2021 will be challenging year on a number 
of fronts, most especially because of the financial re-
percussions of the pandemic. As the General Assem-
bly gets underway we may be able to tie our recom-
mendations to specific bills. Indeed, Senator Augus-
tine noted specific legislation regarding behavioral 
health and banning of single use plastics as examples 
where we might follow up. Both he and Delegate Ivey 
specifically encouraged people to communicate your 
own priorities or concerns to your representatives di-
rectly. 
 

You can view the Sep. 25 Legislative Forum Zoom 
recording at Progressive Cheverly’s web-
site www.progressivecheverly.org  and visit our Fa-
cebook page www.facebook.com/
progressivecheverly 
 

We are always open to ideas for future events so 
please feel free to sign up at our website or send an 
email to progressivecheverly@gmail.com  
 

Cheverly's Boy Scout Troop 257  
 

Looking for outdoor activities for your sons since fall 
sports have been cancelled?  

 

Cheverly's Boy Scout Troop 257 offers a safe way for 
teens to get outdoors, challenge themselves and learn 
about service to their communities. Troop 257 gathers 
a friendly and diverse group of boys from across 
Prince George's county. In November, the boys will 
conduct a 15-mile hike, and gather canned food for 
the BSA's annual national event for the hungry, Scout-
ing for Food. (In previous years, Troop 257 has pro-
vided hundreds of pounds of food for distribution lo-
cally.) We will also begin studying the intrepid efforts 
of Harriet Tubman to free enslaved persons--right in 
this area--as an example of leadership and part of our 
commitment to racial equality and understanding. 
We'll wrap up the year in December with an orienteer-
ing expedition--and our annual firewood sales. Inter-
ested? Contact Caroline Jarboe via text at 301-404-
9693 or at caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com.  
 

Cheverly Day 
Watch This Space  

Cheverly Day is May 15, 2021 
 

The Cheverly Day Team would like to thank everyone who 
turned out for the fundraiser at Franklin's Brewpub. Mike 
Franklin and his team are always so generous to Cheverly 
community groups. 
 

Cheverly Day 2020 Tee shirts are now 
available! http://
www.cheverlyday.org/2020/2020-t-shirt/  
You can purchase from the website.  
Sizes; Adult S M L XL $10 2XL $12.   
Delivery is available in Cheverly. 

 

Pat Nelson did a great job of capturing 
Cheverly Spirit during the pandemic. 

Saturday, November 7th & November 21st 

8 am – 12 pm 

The market is going to look and feel different from years past, 
but the adjustments are a critical part of  
lowering the risk of transmission of COVID-19.  
 
There will be single points of entry and exit with  
one-way customer foot traffic flowing through the  
market.  We will be actively managing the number of  
customers in the market space and providing guides  
for where to stand at each vendor stall so that social  
distancing can take place.   

COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD 

Recreational Council  
 

On behalf of the Recreational Council we apologize, 
but due to COVID-19 this years  Holiday Party is 
canceled.  We are hopeful to host all of our parties 
next year.   

 

We wish everyone a safe and  Happy Holiday.   
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http://www.progressivecheverly.org/
http://www.facebook.com/progressivecheverly
http://www.facebook.com/progressivecheverly
http://progressivecheverly@gmail.com/
mailto:caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com
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Cheverly Village  

Thanks During the Pandemic 
Eight months into the pandemic, Chever-
ly Village members and volunteers are 

expressing many forms of thanks: 
 

A member was grateful for help from a tech volunteer: 
“She not only understood the problem right away, she 
worked remotely to fix it. The virtual meeting was 
comfortable and easy for me. She talked me through 
navigating the screen in understandable language.” 
 

After flood waters messed up part of her home, a 
member wrote us, “Many thanks for all your concern 
and help during this trying time, and especially for the 
information about Mr. S. (a handyman). My family 
and I are very thankful for his service and yours!” 
 

A daughter whose father had just moved from Chever-
ly to live with her wrote, “Hello from California! I’d 
like to thank everyone from Cheverly Village for all 
your amazing support...over the last year. There were 
certainly many moving parts to my Dad’s situation 
and our family could not have helped him without 
Cheverly Village.” 
 

A member was thankful for social engagement: “Calls 
to find out how one is doing, the Virtual Happy Hour, 
the Book Club, and lifelong learning opportunities on 
Zoom all boost one’s mood and keep one engaged in 
community despite the pandemic. This is truly a great 
Village to be a part of.” 
 

Volunteers have also expressed gratitude. “(I gained) 
a whole new set of friends and acquaintances, both 
members and fellow volunteers.  What a pleasure it 
has been to get to know so many new people in our 
community!” “It was nice that the barren flower beds I 
had seen in the spring were now full of flowers be-
cause (the member’s water hose) now lets her water 
there.  Makes me feel good about the Village work.” 
One of the Village’s coordinators added, “Matching 
member requests with our selfless, generous and giv-
ing volunteers would make anyone feel good!” 
 

Reflecting on some unexpected gifts left on her door-
step and faithful “check-in” calls she had received 
from Village volunteers, a member looked to the fu-
ture: “What a glorious day (it will be) when we can 
get together on the other side of the pandemic to share 
stories of how we all made it through....I count my 
blessings, the Village being among them.”  
 

To find out how to be a member, a volunteer, or a supporter 
of Cheverly Village, reach us at www.cheverlyvillage.org, 240
-770-1033, or village@cheverlyvillage.org. 

--Diane La Voy, Vice President 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 

November Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, November 2, 2020 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m., virtually via Zoom, watch for an-
nouncements on the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new initia-
tives. In implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastruc-
ture Plan, your Cheverly Green Infrastructure Com-
mittee is working on projects in education, planning, 
and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact shei-
la.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting agenda. 
 

GREEN @ HOME -- GOT LEAVES? 
 

Recycle those leaves right at home 
 Mow your leaves 

Save yourself time and increase your lawn’s health by 
leaving the rake or leaf blower in the shed and mulch-
ing tree leaves with your mower. See http://
tiny.cc/5t8zsz. 
 Compost your leaves 

See the composting guide on the Cheverly Green Plan 
website. 
 Send your leaves to mulch school 

The town will have your leaves mulched and make the 
mulch available in the Spring. For information on the  
leaf collection schedule, leaf bagging, and mulch de-
livery, see the town newsletter or the town website.  
 

Place leaves in large brown paper yard waste bags or 
trash cans. The Cheverly Public Works Department 
suggests leaving the lid off the yard waste can and 
placing that can separate from the regular trash can. 
That will reduce confusion on collection day.  
 

See more practical ideas for building Green Infrastructure in 

your own yard at www.greencheverly.org. 
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COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD 

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pan-
demic we are including upcoming events in this Newsletter.  
Please note we may need to cancel these events due to ongo-
ing changes and updates with COVID-19.    

One Cheverly 
Please join the Facebook group One Cheverly- working to 
connect a community of many cultures, ethnicities, faiths, 
and identities. During Covid-19 the group is working to 
foster a sense of community and be a resource for connect-
edness and information. We will get through this together! 

http://www.thelawninstitute.org/education/?t=3148&st=4992&c=186968
http://tiny.cc/5t8zsz
http://tiny.cc/5t8zsz
https://docs.google.com/file/d/1SgQ90_nXoMVDTJH9hmdMtwCW7X4QK2Os4TfojH5esnWH3h0V_O1gRqwmUcPu/edit?pli=1
http://www.greencheverly.org
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COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD 

 

Kitchen With A Mission - In October, Let's Chow 
and Cheverly American Legion members produced 
over 200 meals for Shepherd's Table; helping 
homeless veterans and persons in the Silver Spring 
area. Thanks Cheverly for your support in past food 
nights as that support helps us continue to do great 
things for those in need. Look for Chow to come back 
this month with food available to purchase to dine in 
or take home. Look to our Facebook page or website 
for more information.  
Get a Jump on Holiday Shopping - Auxiliary Unit 
108 is selling Santa and Snowman mugs as a 
fundraiser to benefit veterans and their families. For 
more details visit: https://cheverly-american-legion-
auxiliary-unit-108.square.site/ 
Wildflower Meadow and Native Planting - Special 
thanks to Cheverly Native Planting Project (CNPP) 
for choosing our hillside as their second project site. 
In the Spring we should see a newly blooming 
wildflower meadow area and flourishing native plants 
within the 'native plant' area. Wildflowers and native 
plants help to improve our suburban ecology and 
further beautify a major entranceway into the town. 
AED Defibrillator - We have installed a defibrillator 
in the upstairs space between the two offices. The 
defibrillator can be used to help adults or children 
having cardiac arrest or arrhythmia. We hope to never 
use the device but it is a great addition to have during 
any use of the building including fellow non-profits 
using the offices or other community events. The 
AED was funded by Auxiliary Unit 108 and Prince 
George's County grant.  
Veterans Day Events - Wednesday, November 11, 
various times. Cheverly American Legion will hold a 
physically distant Veterans Day Ceremony, organized 
by the Sons Squadron, at Legion Park at 10 a.m.  
Attendees should maintain six feet distance from 
others and wear a mask.  Veterans who plan to attend 
should contact Micah Watson at 240-603-9366 to be 
recognized for your service.  The event will also be 
live-streamed.  Please join us to honor Cheverly 
servicemembers past and present. The Scouts will also 
conduct a flag retirement ceremony the same day, at 5 
p.m. The flag retirement ceremony will only be open 
to Scouts and Legion Family. 
Early Bird BBQ - Friday, November 13, 4-6 
p.m. Members only event for veterans who have 
renewed their membership by Veterans Day. Free 
food and prize drawings available to those who have 
renewed early. Being a member is easy and only $35 

for an entire year. And being a member supports our 
programs such as supporting veterans, their families, 
and enriching our community.  
Become a Member - Current or former 
servicemembers with at least one day in the armed 
services and an honorable discharge are eligible to 
join. Family members of an eligible servicemember may 
join too.  Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@g,mail.com for 
more information.  
 

St. Ambrose School  

St. Ambrose School will begin accepting applications 
for the 2021-2022 SY on November 16th. Please visit 
our website, sascheverly.org, to apply.  

 

Virtual Celebrations of Juneteenth and Maryland 
Emancipation Day November 1, 2020 

The Cheverly African American Community 
Organization (CAACO) will host a virtual celebration 
of Juneteenth and Maryland Emancipation Day on 
Sunday November 1, 2020.  The event will take place 
at Cheverly Town Hall at 1:00 PM.  Representatives 
from the National Juneteenth Observance Foundation 
and the Buffalo Soldiers Organization will conduct 
the Juneteenth flag raising ceremony at Cheverly 
Town Hall.  With respect for COVID-19 and the 
health of our neighbors the program celebration will 
have a limited audience and will be recorded and 
shared for viewing.   
 

CAACO VOTER INFORMATION DRIVE 
Prince George's County Board of Elections 
encourages everyone to have a plan to vote 
considering the COVID-19 pandemic.  If you have not 
registered to vote you can go to an early voting center 
in the county where you live during early voting 
which starts October 26TH through Nov 2ND from 7 
AM to 8 PM.  You can also go on election day Nov 
3RD  to a voting center in the county where you live 
and bring a document that proves where you live. To 
prove where you live, bring your MVA-issued license, 
ID card, or change of address card, or your paycheck, 
bank statement, utility bill, or other government 
document with your name and new address.  For more 
information go to elections.maryland.gov to track 
your ballot, look-up voter information and locate vote 
centers.  Remember your vote counts! 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

St. Ambrose Catholic SchoolSaint Ambrose Catholic 

School in the Archdiocese of Washington, D.C. St. Am-

brose is an excellent academic elementary school and jun-

ior high school serving Cheverly, MD, Landover, MD, 

Hyattsville, MD, Bowie, MD and beyond.sascheverly.org 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcheverly-american-legion-auxiliary-unit-108.square.site%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cce3ba821bdba4ca7401708d871f533b2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637384645241156385%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcheverly-american-legion-auxiliary-unit-108.square.site%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cce3ba821bdba4ca7401708d871f533b2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637384645241156385%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
http://sascheverly.org/
http://sascheverly.org/


COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD 
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Cheverly Police Chiefs Advisory Board (PCAB) 
 

Cheverly Police Chief Advisory Board 
(PCAB) During the October 2020 PCAB meeting we 
discussed the need to have scheduled Voices of Our 
Community, which will allow 30 minutes for Resi-
dents only, to speak with the Board about their public 
safety concerns. We have used this information to 
help guide discussions with the police chief. Thank 
you to those who have utilized this resource. Our 
Monthly Meeting will start at 7:30pm, all are invit-
ed. PCAB is excited to announce its Doorbell Camera 
Rebate Program which will subsidize the cost of out-
door security cameras for Cheverly residents, please 
see the information below.      
 

PCAB Doorbell Camera Rebate Program: The pro-
gram incentivizes Cheverly residents to install outdoor 
cameras to improve surveillance and security within 
our community.  It will be available to all residents of 
Cheverly, including renters if allowable by the terms 
of their lease.  One of the important aspects of CPD is 
to conduct Home Security Surveys, and implementa-
tion of this program will increase the opportunity for 
CPD to conduct those surveys and to provide residents 
with useful tips to increase security in and around 
their homes. Applications are accepted on a first-
come, first-served basis, and are not to be submitted 
until AFTER cameras have been installed. Those who 
apply must provide proof of purchase documents that 
detail the date, number, type, and cost of cameras, as 
well as documentation of payment made. This pro-
gram is limited to cameras purchased and installed 
within the past 6 months of the application date. 
 

To apply for a rebate, the following steps must be 
completed:        
1. Purchase and install the camera(s). 
2. Complete the Private Security Camera Rebate Pro-
gram Application: https://forms.gle/
oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6   
3. Submit this application. 
4. Sign up for a Home Security Survey 
Submissions are kept confidential, all information is 
required. 
El formulario se puede enviar en español a pedido en-
viando un correo electróni-
co cheverlypcab@gmail.com 
 

Upon submission and acceptance of a completed ap-
plication residents will be contacted by the Police De-
partment to schedule a Home Security Survey, which 
will include testing of the installation to determine 
whether the camera is working properly and function-
ing as intended. Upon approval of the camera installa-

tion and function, the resident will be issued a check 
for $50 per camera installed, up to $100 per house-
hold. 
 

PCAB is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
Topic: PCAB Monthly Voices of Our Community 
at 7pm and PCAB Meeting at 7:30pm 
Time: Nov 10, 2020 07:00pm ET and 7:30pm for 
PCAB Meeting, all are invited 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88513526041?
pwd=QmZqcW9oNXF0Rkh2clU1NU8va2xCQT09 

 

Meeting ID: 885 1352 6041 
Passcode: 075878 
One tap mobile 
+13017158592,,88513526041#,,,,,,0#,,075878# US 
(Germantown) 
+19292056099,,88513526041#,,,,,,0#,,075878# US 
(New York) 
 

THE WOMAN’S CLUB  
 

The club’s mission and vision:  Pass love along and 
many hands make light work. 
 

Thank you, Erica Blanco and Sofia Popol, for your 
expertise in art and social media.  
 

Check us out!   
 Facebook 

 Instagram 
 

A highlight from our Instagram 
account:  
 

November is a fabulous month to 
take time to admire and appreci-
ate nature. We ask you to look 
around this month and contem-
plate all you have to be thankful 

for and think about ways in which you can pass 
some love along to others. 
 

“Kindness in words creates confidence. Kindness 
in thinking creates profoundness. Kindness in 
giving creates love.” 
– Lao Tzu  
 

Suggestions on how to pass love along: 
 Write a gratitude note  
 Tell someone you appreciate them 
 Call a relative or friend  
 Order or pick up groceries for someone in need 
 Donate to a charity or foodbank 
 Help if someone comes up short in the check-out 

line 
 

This year for Thanksgiving stay safe and healthy.  
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Spend time outdoors. Plan a hike or a bike ride to see 
the fall colors. Be creative and find new ways to 
celebrate.  We may not be in the same place, but we 
can share some memorable moments, laugh and be 
together in different ways.   

 

We are looking for a few new members on our 
journey to make a difference. If you are between the 
ages of 15 and beyond, sign up. An individual 
membership is $25 a year and a family membership 
is $35. Soon we will have PayPal but for now you 
can bring or mail your dues to Joyce Lang, 6424 
Forest Rd. (773-2211) or Robin McClain, 6007 
State St. (773-1367). Call us and we will pick it up! 
Dues paid now will last through 2021. 
 

Being a member means being on our e-mail list and 
receiving an email each month.  There are also 
virtual meetings and special projects! 
 

Join one of our Meetings 
Regular Monthly Meeting – 2nd Monday, November 
9th at 7 p.m. 
 

Wednesday Support Meetings - November 4th and the 
18th at 9:30 a.m. There will be no meeting November 
25th. 
Bring an idea of how to create connections in service 
of the needs of our diverse community. 
Dial-in number (US): (425) 436-6320 
Access code: 796406# 
 

Email us at the cheverlywomen@gmail.com for more 
information on membership.  
 

The club wishes you a harvest of blessings, good health, 
and good times this November.   

The Cheverly Garden Club will NOT be meeting in 
November. Bring your tropical plants inside after you 
have given them a thorough spraying of insecticidal 
soap (two sprays a few days apart is even better). 
Read the directions on the bottle to make sure you are 
spraying correctly. The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-
Long Learning Grant is still taking applications. If 
you are interested in gardening, flowers, 
environmental issues, programs, and workshops to 
further your education, apply for one of our Lifelong 
Learning Grants. The maximum award is $500. You 
can apply if you are 18 years old or older, reside in 
Cheverly or are a full-time employee of the Town. 
Grant applications are available by email. December 
15th is the annual deadline for applications. For 

further information, please email Kay Holloway at 
kay_holloway@hotmail.com.  

Stay healthy, stay hydrated, and enjoy your 
Thanksgiving! 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Cheverly Free Fitness Bootcamp remains canceled until the 
Community Center is fully opened to the public. You can still 
engage with us on our Facebook group (search for Cheverly 
Bootcamp) or on our google group: cheverly-fitness-
bootcamp@googlegroups.com. We have a Zoom circuit 
workout on Saturday mornings at 8:30. Join the Facebook 
Group for the latest updates and to get the link to the workout! 
Watch the Google Group and Facebook for In Person 
workout updates!  
 
 

Cheverly Community  
Emergency Response Team (CERT) 

 

Don’t forget to change the batteries on your home’s 
smoke and carbon monoxide alarms. If you have a 10 
year battery, please check the date.  
Our Cheverly residents make CERT an impactful 
community organization. Our members serve this 
community and the surrounding areas. We bring our 
own unique capabilities, skills, and personal 
equipment to serve voluntarily. If you're interested in 
serving with us or donating emergency equipment 
please contact us at cheverlycert19@gmail.com.  
 

We are very thankful for ABC7's Helping Hands and 
Eastern Automotive Groups for the $2000 
award. Thank you to CERT's Patricia Washington, 
Logistic Chief and Chris Blegan, Co-Leader & 
Technology/Finance Chief for collaborating with 
Mayor Riazi to pull off the event.  
We would like to thank several partnerships that have 
developed and occurred in recent months: Cheverly 
United Methodist Church (Pastor Lillian), Cheverly 
Town and Council, Cheverly Police Department, 
Cheverly's Troop 0257, Cheverly's Divine 9 Greek 
Organizations (huge thanks to Mr. Galloway, Town 
Administrator), Cheverly Census Committee (CM 
Kayce Munyeneh and CM Nicole Bryner), CAACO 
(Barbara Brown) and Riverdale's SEED program. We 
are also thankful to Chief Towers for providing us 
training and opportunities that will help us better serve 
our community.  
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CHEVERLY WEBSITE   www.cheverly-md.gov 
 
You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 
town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 
Council pages of the website. 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov 
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation..  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at   1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

Thurs Nov 12,  2020  8:00 p.m.          Town Meeting 
Thurs Nov 26,  2020 7:30 p.m.      Worksession 
 

Thurs Dec  10, 2020  8:00 p.m.          Town Meeting 
 

 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 Monday, November  2nd Green Infrastructure Meeting 
 7:30 p.m. -  9:30 p.m. Zoom 
 

 Saturday,  November 7th Cheverly Community Market 
 8 :00 a.m. - noon  Town Hall 
 

 Tuesday, November 10th PCAB  
 7:00 p.m.   Meeting 

 

 Wednesday, November 11th Veterans Day Ceremony 
    Town Office and Public  
    Works Closed  
 

 Wednesday, November 11th Veterans Day Ceremony 
 10:00 a.m.   Legion Park  
 

 Saturday,  November 21st Cheverly Community Market 
 8 :00 a.m. - noon  Town Hall 
 

  

 Thursday, November 26th Thanksgiving Day 
    Town Office and Public  
    Works Closed  
 

 Friday, November 27th  Employee Appreciation Day 
    Town Office and Public  
    Works Closed  

 

Mayor:  Laila Riazi     202-258-6167 
Ward 1:  Eric Radloff    703-505-8802 
Ward 2:  Micah Watson    240-603-9366 
Ward 3:  Nicole Bryner    301-892-6384 
Ward 4:  Kayce Simmons Munyeneh 240-478-4077 
Ward 5:  Jenny Garcia   240-604-1081 
Ward 6:  Amy Fry    301-678-3796 

 
Town Administrator: Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
Public Works Director: Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

   Police Chief:           Jarod Towers    301-341-1055 
 

Town Offices Hours                                   M-F, 9AM-5PM 
Town Hall    301-773-8360 
Police Headquarters Hours    M-F, 7AM-7PM Sat, 8AM-4PM 
Police Headquarters    301-341-1055 
Code Compliance      240-770-7647 
Photo Enforcement   240-770-7641 
Public Works Hours        M-F, 7:30AM-4PM     
Public Works     301-773-2666 

   Maryland Relay       711 
FAX       301-773-0173 
Police Dispatch (Non-Emergency)   301-352-1200 

   Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
   Email “Contact The Town” button on the Website  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

